SONS OF THE AMERICAN LEGION
ROY REED SQUADRON #252
WINSIDE, NE
FEBRUARY 27, 2018

Commander Arlin Kittle called the meeting to order with 6 members present (arlin Kittle,
Bud Neel, Daryl Mundil, Kevin Andersen Darin Greunke and Jim Rabe). Daryl Mundil offered prayer. A moment
of silence was observed for our forefathers and POW/MIA’s. Cmdr. Kittle led members in the Pledge
of Allegiance and Sons Preamble.

Bud read the minutes of the January 20, 2018 meeting. Minutes were corrected. Jim Rabe moved
to approve the minutes as corrected, Darin Greunke second, motion passed.

Kevin Andersen offered the treasurer’s report: General checking account as of 2/25/18 Darin
Greunke moved to approve the report, Daryl Mundil second, motion passed.

Benevolent checking and savings account as of 2/25/18; Jim Rabe moved to approve the
report, Daryl Mundil second, motion passed.

Committee reports:

--Daryl Mundil reported on the Gun Show. He has sent out several registration forms to vendors.
Daryl needed ink for printer, stamps, paper and ads for a total bill of $78.24. Kevin Andersen
moved to approve the payment of the bill of $78.24, Darin Greunke second, motion
passed. Advertising will be the same as last year.

--Darin Greunke reported on the 52 Gun prizes for 52 Gun Raffle. We have a bill of $5053.45 for 11
prizes. We have paid for $12,964.43 for 25 prizes already. The average for prizes is $540.31 at this
time. Daryl Mundil moved to pay the bill, Jim Rave second, motion passed. There was a
bill paid between meeting for $3954.14 due to the time of the meeting and the submission of the bill.
--Daryl asked if the quarterly report got sent to Nebraska Dept. of Revenue. Bud called Mark
Bloomfield to verify it had been sent.

--Got text from Darin Schellenberg about the Scott Jacobsen Golf tournament sponsorship for $50.00.
We will sponsor the tournament hole for $50.00. Scott Jacobsen was a member of the Squadron.
--The 52 Gun Raffle drawing dates were discussed. At this time we are looking at tickets sales to
start on June 19, turn-in by September 9 and 16 and 17drawing on September 16. Will discuss it
more at the next meeting. Winside Pride has Winside celebration on June 16 & 17. The West Point
“Last Fling ‘til Spring” will be on September 19. We sold 50 tickets at that last year.

--Question about the Ruger 10-22 Husker rifle. Have not heard from Brandon.

--Discussion on Post Prom donation. Darin checked with Post prom committee member. Do not feel
they need a donation this year.

--Darin Gruenke reported on Wayne County Sharpshooter. They had a good open shoot at Carroll.
There were 53 shooters in attendance. They had 2 shooters qualify for NRA shoot. The members
are doing very well this year.

Sick call: None



Old business:

--Cmdr. Kittle reported on Spaghetti Feed. There were 74 in attendance, maybe a little lower they
planned. Expenses were $200.+. Donations at the door were $841.00. Bud moved to donate
$250.00 to the Washington D.C. trip to make the fundraiser over $1000.00, Jim Rabe
second, motion passed.

--Cmdr. Kittle will work on the scholarships this week.

New business:
--County Government Day. Daryl Mundil advised it is held every other year. It will be next year with
Junior and Seniors.
--Saturday, March 17 will be the District 3 Convention in Coleridge.
--Monday, March 19 will be the Legion’s Norfolk Veteran’s Home Pancake feed.
--Kevin Andersen advised we have two (2) checks outstanding and over a year. Kevin wanted to
know what to do with them. Write them off. Bud advised Check #1314 dated 11-11-2017 was a
double payment to Siouxland Husker Golf tournament. It will be torn up as per information from
Darrin Schellenberg.
--Thank you’s received from Carroll library ($400.00)

Mercy Meals ($500.00)
--Sons Detachment Newsletter was read.
--Boy’s State date is June 3-9
--Jr. Law will be combined June 18-22.

Daryl Mundil offered benediction.
Next meeting will be March 27.
Cmdr. Kittle closed the meeting.



